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Friday 15th March 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers of Year 2.  
 
We are pleased to announce that on Tuesday 21st May the children will be 
going on a trip to Hamerton Zoo to learn about animals as part of our 
Science Curriculum. As part of this trip the children will be having a ‘hands 
on workshop’ where they will be able to handle and interact with some of 
the Zoo’s smaller animals.  
 
The children will be leaving and returning within school hours, so please 
make sure that the children arrive at school on time prepared for the day.  
 
The children will need: 
 

- Clothing appropriate for the weather. We will advise closer to the 

time.  

- A packed lunch. Children entitled to a Free School Meal will be sent a 

booking form nearer to the date of trip to complete if they would like a 

lunch provided for them. 

- A bottle of water.  

The price of the trip is £20, (£10 if your child is eligible for ‘Pupil Premium’ 
funding). You will need to log into your child’s ScoPay account to make 
payment for the trip.  
 
If you have any questions or concerns, then please contact your class 
teacher.  

 
Yours faithfully, 
The Year 2 Teaching Team. 


